
 

 

Jean L. Kiddoo 
Brett P. Ferenchak 
jean.kiddoo@bingham.com 
brett.ferenchak@bingham.com 

May 21, 2010 

Via IBFS 

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
445 12th Street, SW 
Washington, DC  20554 

Re: Surrender of the International Section 214 Authorization of 
CIMCO Communications, Inc. 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

On behalf of CIMCO Communications, Inc. (now known as Cap Capital, Inc.) (the 
“Company”), this letter surrenders, effective March 16, 2010, the International Section 
214 Authorization of the Company granted in IB File No. ITC-214-19930419-00064 (Old 
File No. ITC-93-168) (the “International 214 Authority”). 

On March 16, 2010, the Company completed a transaction with Comcast Phone, LLC  
(“Comcast”) whereby the Company transferred substantially all of its assets and 
customers to Comcast and certain of its affiliates.1 As a result of the transaction, the 
Company no longer provides telecommunications services.  The Company, therefore, no 
longer requires its International 214 Authority.  Because the Company does not serve any 
customers or have any active telecommunications operations, the Company respectfully 
submits that the surrender of its International 214 Authority is reasonable and necessary 
and will not be disruptive to the present or future public interest, convenience and 
necessity. 

Should you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact Brett Ferenchak at 
202-373-6697. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Jean L. Kiddoo 
Brett P. Ferenchak 

Counsel for the Company
                                                      
1  See WC Docket No. 09-183; IB File No. ITC-ASG-20091007-00438. 






